
 

Dear Little Chapel on the 
Boardwalk family, 

Wednesday, March 6th is the 
beginning of the Lenten 
Season, and we will celebrate 
the beginning of the season 
with two opportunities to 
worship on the 6th.   

We will have a service at noon 
and at 7 pm. The services will 
be identical in nature and will 
last approximately 45 
minutes.   

Both services will include 
putting the sign of the cross 
on the forehead with ashes. In 
Old Testament days, ashes 
were a sign of mourning and 
repentance. Today, some 
worshippers wipe off the 
ashes before leaving church, 
to symbolize being cleansed 
from sin by Jesus’ death.  

Others wear the ashes the 
rest of the day, carrying the 
cross of Christ into the world.  
During the service we are 

reminded of the words from 
Genesis 3:19, “You are dust, 
and to dust you shall return.” 

The Lenten season, though 
not as festive and popular as 
Advent, is an important 
season in the life of the 
Christian faith.  Lent is a time 
for penitence and the 
discipline of prayer, leading 
up to a recommitment at 
Easter.   

Lent should not just be seen 
as a time of giving up 
something, but mainly as a 
time to give ourselves up to 
God anew as disciples of 
Christ. 

Lent is a way for us to pay 
attention to our own lives.  We 
receive the sign of the cross 
on our foreheads on Ash 
Wednesday so that we can 
focus our attention on who we 
really are.   

 

In this way, we remind 
ourselves that we are bound 
for the death – and that we are 
bound to the death of Christ.  
Lent provides us with a time 
to focus our attention on the 
mystery at the heart of the 
Christian life:  that through 
death, the death of Christ, we 
have entered new life. 

Ann Weems, in her book, 
Kneeling in Jerusalem, shares 
with us her wonderful insight 
into Lent:   

“Lent is a time to take the time 
to let the power of our faith 

story take hold of us, a time to 
let the events get up and walk 

around in us; a time to 

intens fi y our living unto 
Christ; a time to hover over 

the thoughts of our hearts; a 
time to place our feet in the 

streets of Jerusalem or to walk 

along the sea and listen to his 
word; a time to touch his robe 

and feel the healing surge 
through us; a time to ponder 

and a time to wonder…Lent is 

a time to allow a fresh new 
steta   of God .” 

I hope this Lenten season will 
be a special one for you. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Pat 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 
   2019  

2019                                                                                                                                                     2019 



                          

 
 

The Worship Committee met on Monday, 

February 11, 2019 at 9:30 am in the 

conference room with Janice Allen 

presiding. 

A devotional was given by the Moderator 

followed by committee reports.  Sherry 

Lovette reported on the communion 

schedule and stated that traveling 

communion will be given on March 3rd.  

Janice Allen announced that new silk 

flowers are being designed and made for the 

Narthex. She also announced that Ginny Hall 

has volunteered to help with arranging 

flowers on Mondays when needed. 

Just a reminder for those who sign up to give 

flowers on Sundays - check with Delores in 

the office at least two weeks before. She will 

take your order. Give her the information for 

the bulletin. Money for flowers is due with 

order.  

A new brochure is being printed for Pew 

racks. 

Pastor Pat will continue to give the 

children’s message. On the fifth Sunday a 

lay person will give the message.   

A request came to the Worship Committee 

for approval for a May baptism at the beach 

service and a request for a wedding in 

December.  Both requests were approved by  

 

the worship committee and forwarded to 

Session for their final approval. 

Pastor Pat reviewed Lenten Service dates 

and emphasized that on Ash Wednesday 

there will be two identical services held in 

the Sanctuary at Noon and at 7 pm. 

Watch your March calendar for all upcoming 

dates and events. 

Lenten Booklets will be available in Narthex 

March 3rd for your prayerful devotionals. 

Iris T Davis 

Communications 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

January - February 

MEMORIALS 
HELEN McCARL 

Mr. Roger Carlton Wilson 

JOHN HOUSER 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wall 

Mr. & Mrs. James Rivenbark 

 

HONORARIUMS 

SILVEY ROBINSON’S & JOAN ROBINSON’S 

BIRTHDAYS 

Mr. William Bass 
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CHURCH WOMEN UNITED 

World Day of Prayer 

Worship Service 

Friday, March 1 

GREGORY CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

609 Nun Street 

Registration at 10 am  

Worship Service at 10:30 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER is a worldwide ecumenical movement of people of many faith 

traditions who come together to observe a common day of prayer each year on the first Friday 

in March.   Throughout the day, we collectively pray all over the world, beginning with the 

first sunrise in the Pacific region and following the sun’s path around the globe. 

Each year a different country serves as the writer of the World Day of Prayer worship service, 

interpreting the Bible in their own context, and lifting up issues of mission, justice, and peace 

that are important to them.  The 2019 Worship Service was written by women in Slovenia, one 

of the smallest and newest countries in Europe. 

The theme is based on Jesus’ parable of the Great Dinner (Luke 14: 15-24): 

“Come – Everything is Ready.” 

In the service, we will hear stories which reflect the political and economic situation from the 

time Slovenia was a socialist-communist state to today.  Their stories are the voices of the 

refugees and migrant workers, the mothers, the grandmothers, the wives and the Roma 

people.  We will leave with a blessing prayer to mutually support one another on the path of 

freedom, justice, and peace. 

Please join us with Christians around the world as we celebrate this time of Prayer & Worship. 

For additional information, please call Jean Northrop, 686-5376. 
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FEBRUARY HIGHLIGHTS  

The session approved a Called 

Congregational Meeting on Sunday, 

March 10, 2019, after the 10:30 AM 

Worship Service, for purpose of approving 

the Pastor’s Terms of Call for 2019 and to 

approve a change in the wording of the 

Endowment Document concerning the 

Governing Committee.  

The session received a note of thanks from 

Cape Fear Presbyterian Church pastor, the 

Rev. Jonathan C. Watson, for a 

contribution from LCOB in support of the 

restoration of their church facility due to 

damages from Hurricane Florence. Our 

Mission Committee responded to this 

need in our community. 

The session approved the transfer of 

membership for Elizabeth Currie from 

LCOB to Community Presbyterian Church, 

Pinehurst, NC. 

The Finance Committee is reviewing our 

financial status and drawing up a budget 

for 2019. The session will meet for a called 

meeting on March 3 to approve the 

budget. Pledges and income for 2019 have 

been analyzed, as well as projected 

expenditures. 

Repairs continue to church facilities in 

view of hurricane damages. The Matthew 

House repairs are close to completion. We 

anticipate the first guests for the mission 

house, scheduled for arrival on March 10, 

will enjoy the bright, cheerful decor, 

including new flooring, drywall and paint, 

lighting fixtures, etc. Many thanks to Ann 

and Jim Martz for their tireless efforts 

with this project! 

The Matthew House was selected by PDA 

(Presbyterian Disaster Assistance) as a 

recommended housing location for groups 

who wish to come to our area to help with 

hurricane relief efforts. There are already 

13 groups who have reserved the house 

for mission work and we expect additional 

groups to be making reservations in the 

future. 

Bryan McIntyre submitted a grant 

proposal to the Presbytery’s Two Cents a 

Meal program, for the purchase of meat, 

cheese, and cereal protein for the MHC 

food program, which serves 2800-3000 

clients per month. This grant will enable 

MHC to plan for more complete meals, 

since the majority of their other donations 

are canned fruits and vegetables. 

A security committee is being organized, 

under leadership of the Property 

Committee, to supervise and improve 

security during worship services. 

The session approved the annual Easter 

Egg Hunt for children, to be held on 

Saturday, April 20, 2019 at 10:30 AM. 

Vacation Bible School will be held Monday, 

June 24 - Thursday, June 27, 9:00 AM - 

11:30 AM.  

The Worship Committee has planned 

Lenten activities as follows:   

Ash Wednesday service, March 6, noon 

and 7:00 PM, a Lenten devotional booklet 

prepared by the committee, and 

meditation/worship services for Holy 

Week. 

Plans are in place for traveling 

communion, scheduled for March 3. Elders 

and deacons will be taking the sacrament 

of communion to our shut-ins.  
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We will begin our 11th year of 
worshipping at access #4 on May 5th.  
Each year our service continues to grow 
as more and more visitors join us.  Here 
is an excerpt of an email received by 
Pastor Pat: 

Good afternoon Pastor Pat,   

My husband and I attended your services 
on the beach before we were married.  
We would drive from Fayetteville on 
Sundays just to sit and listen to the Word 
preached.   

My husband was going through a difficult 
time with his family toward the end of 
summer of 2016.  Your Sunday beach 
services brought so much happiness and 
hope to both of us. Thank you for all you 
do. 

We never know when or how the beach 
service will affect someone. And we need 
your help.  

Bill Miller has been driving his truck and 
towing our sound equipment out to the 
beach for the past 10 years.   

And though Bill will continue to help from 
time to time, we now need others to 

make a commitment to helping us get the 
equipment to the beach.   

 
make a commitment to helping us get the 
equipment to the beach.   

 

You need to have a four-wheel drive 
vehicle that can tow a trailer.  If you are 
interested in helping or just finding   out
more information, please contact Pastor 
Pat.  Our hope is that if we can get at 
least 4 people, then you will only have to 
drive once a month for 5 months.   

          

HELP NEEDED FOR SUMMER BEACH SERVICE 
 

2019 LENT DEVOTIONAL BOOKLET 

The Worship Committee has prepared a 

Lent Devotional booklet for you to use 

during the 2019 Lenten Period. We hope 

that this booklet will be meaningful to 

you as you use it to guide you through 

this journey. These are now available and 

may be picked up in the narthex.  

Blessings,  

LCOB Worship Committee 

USHERS NEEDED 
If you would like to usher, please sign up on 
the sheet in the narthex. An usher captain 
will then contact you. This is a good way to 
meet new people and to greet those people 
you already know. Thank you for your help.  

                              LCOB Worship Committee   
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(This is the second in a series 

which focuses on Little Chapel’s 

Committees.  This month, the 

mission and the work of the   

Congregational Life committee 

are explained by Karen Brown 

and Marcia Rabun, co-

moderators.) 

Q:  How do you define 

Congregational Life (CL)? 

A: There are many 

misconceptions of what CL 

means or is responsible for. 

While in the largest sense of 

the word, congressional life 

does encompass one’s life 

from birth to death.   

The purpose for Karen Brown 

and Marcia Rabun is to 

provide opportunities of 

fellowship outside of Sunday 

morning. 

Hopefully if you have forged a 

relationship with your church 

family other than a passing 

‘hello’ one day a week, you 

will want to carry out Christ’s 

command to serve one 

another and be there for each 

other in their joys and 

sorrows. 

Serving on the CL committee 

makes it a bit easier for people  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

to make those important 

connections outside of 

church services. 

 

Karen Brown 

 

Marcia Rabun 

Q:  An objective of the CL 

committee is to undertake a 

continuing program of 

visitation and caring to 

members of the church.   

This sounds simple and 

straightforward but at the  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

same time seems like an 

enormous undertaking.  

Is it?   

A:  I (Karen) was a bit nervous 

at everything we cover but 

was so relieved and 

encouraged we have people 

dedicated to so many of the 

responsibilities which fall on 

our shoulders.  If we didn’t 

have the help from our church 

family it could indeed be a 

huge undertaking. 

The Card Ministry reaches out 

to church members by 

remembering birthdays, 

wishing them speedy 

recovery after an illness or 

operation (if the church 

knows about it), and notes of 

sympathy when losing a loved 

one.  

To visit a church member, 

whether at their home, 

hospital or facility, one does 

not need to be a member of CL 

or any committee.  

We have a small group of very 

dedicated church members 

who visit on a regular basis. 

Pastor Pat is always looking 

for more people to join this 

special ministry if they feel 

called to serve in this way.  
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Q:  Caring for church 

members, their family and 

friends during illness or death 

has to be one of the most 

difficult missions.   

How does providing comfort, 

support, and love during 

difficult times extend beyond 

and even after those life 

changing events? 

A:  I think this would come 

naturally to us as children of 

God.  To show kindness and 

caring for one another is who 

we are as Christians.  Also, a 

Stephen Minister would be 

assigned if someone requests 

one. This is done by 

contacting Pastor Pat.   

Q:  How is the work of this 

committee different from the 

Stephen Ministry?  Do Little 

Chapel’s Stephen Ministers 

coordinate their mission with 

yours? 

A:  While Stephen Ministry 

falls under CL, those that 

have undergone the training 

to become a Stephen Minister 

along with the pastor actually 

decide who needs and 

receives this ministry.  

Q:  Does CL work with other 

committees or ministries of 

our church? 

A:  Depending on what 

activity is planned, CL works 

with Food and Fellowship. 

Sometimes like last month, 

with the Children’s Choir, we 

worked with David to have a 

pot luck dinner before the 

program.  This committee can 

touch all our other 

committees. 

Q:  Church attendance and 

participation of our members 

in church activities and 

serving on committees – does 

CL address those areas? 

A:  Despite what you may 

have heard, Karen and Marcia 

do not take church 

attendance. 😊 

We do ask for input from 

church members as to what 

activities they would like 

planned. The favorite for sure 

are music programs at the 

church.  

Whether it’s our own David 

Heinzman, the kids’ choir 

from Uganda, or the Cabaret 

night where many church 

members perform, these 

programs are a favorite. Then 

of course doing something 

special at Christmas is always 

fun.  

It is difficult at times to plan 

events which might interest 

all members of Little Chapel.  

Since we try to engage our 

entire congregation, finding 

things all ages might like to do 

can be a little challenging. 

 

(Thanks to Marcia & Karen for 

serving Little Chapel and our 

church family, and for taking the 

time to provide answers and their 

input so that we may know more 

about Congregational Life.) 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to Hurricane Florence the 

Seamen’s Center is currently 

not useable.  Please refrain 

from dropping off magazines 

until further notice as we 

don’t have a place to store 

them. 

Knitting group: Please 

continue to make hats and 

scarves.  Thank you.   

Joyce Zimmerman  

Mission Committee 
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                 A JOYOUS EVENT ! 

 

Wednesday, February 13, the Ugandan Kids Choir presented a wonderful evening of African 

and traditional music and dance here at Little Chapel.  Preceded by a congregational potluck, 

nearly 150 people attended the 45-minute concert and gave a love offering of over $900 to 

Childcare Worldwide, the organization which sponsors the choir tour.  Mila Hill also donated a 

used laptop to the choir director, Innocent, who also serves as a preacher back in Uganda for 

his ministry. 

 

Special thanks to the hosts for housing, feeding and transporting the kids and chaperones 

during the week – Jane Hughes, Jeff & Lori Holcomb, Dan & Cheryl Hammond, and Pastor Pat 

& Marcia Rabun.  Without the hosts, the event would not have been possible.   

 

Also, thanks to Delores Dyer for helping coordinate the facilities and to Brenda Parker for the 

pizza party for the group on Thursday.  Special thanks to Gary Kohunsky and Hugh Armstrong 

for running the sound room during the performance. 

 

It truly “takes a village” to have an event like this and I am so thankful for all who helped make 

this happen. 

 

 – David Heinzman 

 
  

 

 

 

 

  

PRESBYTERIAN KIDS’ CONNECTION 
 

The kickoff for PKC 2019 was a success thanks to Emma Ennis, Ethan Ennis, and Keaton 

Holmes who constructed 15 Valentine arrangements for our Little Chapel shut-ins. 

Thank you for showing God’s love in such a special way! 

Stay tuned for information about our March PKC get together! 
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Mila Hill and Innocent, the Ugandan Kids’ Choir Director 

 

Brenda Parker serves lunch – not egg sandwiches? 

 

New Member Luncheon – February 3 
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Souper Bowl Sunday & New Member lunch February 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The view across Fayetteville from LCOB - and a hymn? 

“I'm pressing on the upward way, 

New heights I'm gaining every day; 

Still praying as I'm onward bound, 

"Lord, plant my feet on higher ground." 

Lord, lift me up and let me stand 

By faith on heaven's tableland, 

A higher plane than I have found: 

Lord, plant my feet on higher ground.” 
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Spring Retreat Update 

Please begin to pray for our 

youth and chaperones as they 

prepare their annual journey of 

spiritual growth and 

renewal.  This year we will visit 

Camp Kirkwood March 22 – 24.  

Thanks 

For The 

Tuna Love! 

We're so inspired by all those 

who gave generously to our 

February mission project. We 

collected a basket full of tuna 

snack kits for Walking Tall 

Wilmington - a local ministry 

serving the most impoverished 

members of our community. 

Thank you for blessing this need. 

Save The Date: 

Talent Show Fundraiser 

LCBPYC is hosting a talent show 

fundraiser on Wednesday, May 

15.  We're raising money for our 

summer mission trip and 

Montreat. Be on the look-out for 

more details in details.  

We're looking for performers!! 

 

 

LCBPYC March Meeting Schedule 
 

3/3 Regular PYC 

5:30PM - 7:30PM 
 

3/10 Regular PYC 
5:30PM - 7:30PM 

 
 
 

March 3 Regular PYC 

5:30PM - 7:30PM 

March 10 Regular PYC 

5:30PM - 7:30PM 

March 17 Regular PYC 

5:30PM - 7:30PM 

March 24 No PYC 

Spring Retreat Weekend! 

 

 

 

March 31 Regular PYC 
5:30PM – 7:30 PM 
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MARCH UPDATE 

We are happy to report that The Sister Isaac 

Center has undergone repairs and is open 

again for receiving donations!    

For March, special requests from The Sister 

Isaac Center are:  

❖ Kitchen items including pots, pans, 

dishes, & small appliances 

❖ Clothing for adults and children 

❖ Winter apparel (last month until the fall) 

❖ Blankets, comforters, sheets, & towels 

❖ Toiletry items (soap, shampoo, 

deodorant, toothpaste, etc.) 

Please place your donations on the bench 

across from the mission table at Little Chapel.   

There’s a basket on the mission table for small 

toiletry items. 

If you have gently-used furniture, appliances 

or a large quantity of boxed/bagged donations, 

you may call the office of Mary Ann Kotas and 

leave a message requesting a van pick-up.   

Leave a detailed description of the items you 

wish to give at 762-5491, Ext 135.  A volunteer 

will return your call to arrange a time for pick-

up.   

As always, thank you for your generous 

donations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SISTER ISAAC CENTER 

Drivers for March 

 
March 3 –    Jim & Ada Legg 

March 10 – Susan Long 

March 17 –   George & Linda Johnson 

March 24 – Pat & Mary Roche 

March 31 - Paul & Mila Hill 

 

 

 

 VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO FORM A 

LITTLE CHAPEL SECURITY TEAM TO WORK  

WITH THE OFFICER OF THE MONTH. 

Please contact Jim Alexander or Jim 

Herren if you are interested or would 

like additional information. 

Property Committee Meeting 

March 10 – 11:45 am 

Old Conference Room 

March Liturgists 
  3 Brenda Parker 

10 Beckey Smith 

17 Harry Paterson 

24 Mary Jo Kohunsky 

31 Susan Long 

   

March Ushers 
3 Ann & Jim Martz; Betty & Gary Gischel 

10 Ada & Jim Legg; Betty & Gary Gischel 

17 Stephany Del Re’ & David Long;  
Betty & Gary Gischel 

24 Helen Brumbaugh & Bonnie Warwick 
Gayle Rivenbark & Pat Hatcher 

31 Pat Roche & Bob Nelson; 
Betty & Gary Gischel 
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2 Becky Miller 

3 Douglas Knowles 

4 Robert Boxley, Sr. 

6 Jane Davis 

6 Beth Sedlock 

7 Mila Hill 

9 Paula Atkins 

9 Jean Schild 

9 James Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 Barbara Tyndall 

12 George Wesoloski 

14 Maxfield Gearhart 

15 Betty Gischel 

18 Sarah Barnes 

19 Peggy Gentry 

20 Tom Solley 

22 Roy Anderson 

25 Ann Martz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26 David Barnes 

26 Bob Coble 

26 Gayle Rivenbark 

26 Nancy Rosselot 

27 Brenda Boxley 

27 Ginny Hall 

30 Cameron Atkins 

30 Will Dudley 

31 Helen Langford 

 

 

 

 

Mission Committee Update 

 
We have received an update from Larry and Inge Sthreshley, whom we support as Mission co-
workers serving in Congo. 
 
They are now in the final four months of the project, Access to Primary Health Care, which 
started six years ago. Funded by UKAID, this project increases access and improves health 
care for a population of 9 million in Congo.  
 
Over the past six years, new health centers have been built, which have had a huge impact on 
service utilization. Having a new health center in these remote villages and towns, and being 
built primarily by the local community is a source of pride, joy and hope in an otherwise not-
so-hopeful environment. 
 
Larry and Inge have learned that because the health centers have lights at night, they become 
the center for the community. Committees hold their meetings at the health center - because 
there is light. High school students come to study at the health center - because there is light. 
the health centers become a place to gather - because there is light.  
 
The symbolism reminds us of the spiritual light that came into the world, the Word that lived 
among us, "the lamp to our feet and light to our path," the light that transforms us and our 
lives. 
 
Larry and Inge and their family thank you again for your financial and prayer support, and ask 
that we continue our support, and to journey with them on the path God reveals in 2019. 
 

To view stories, pictures and graphs of the ASSP project, visit asspdrc.org/ 
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The fourth Saturday morning of every month 

a group of ladies gather in our church kitchen 

to prepare a hot meal for 60 to 70 people for 

Meals on Wheels. For a couple of hours that 

morning the fellowship hall and the kitchen 

are filled with wonderful aromas coming from 

the oven, stories being told, laughter and 

perhaps someone may even break into song! 

These groups are members of the Women's 

Circles (there are 4 of them) who took on this 

ministry a LOT of years ago. As the years 

have passed, the Circles have grown smaller 

and the members more "mature" (the bodies 

may be older, but the hearts are young!) so it 

has become a challenge for some of the 

members to participate. 

In our last Presbyterian Women’s Council 

meeting, we decided to open our arms to 

anyone who would like to spend a couple of 

hours a month opening their arms to our 

neighbors who need a hot meal and the joy of 

a visit.  

And that's where the teenagers, women who 

are not active Circle members, and men of the 

church come in. YOU are needed to help us 

keep this wonderful work going. Teenagers 

can help set the tables for Sunday breakfast 

and pack the coolers for the drivers. (Sorry 

kids, but the Health Department does not 

allow those under 18 to work in a kitchen.)  

The women and men can help in the kitchen, 

stirring pots, lifting heavy pans from the oven 

and pots from the burners, dishing up the 

food into the delivery containers, and 

cleaning up the kitchen. 

This month, and all the months to follow, you 

will notice, on a table in the Narthex, a sign-

up sheet. All the details and list of things that 

need to be done will be listed.  

Please pick up the pen and add your name to 

the roster of saints! 

 

DRUM ROLL, PLEASE!!! 
 

YOU DID IT! The Missions Committee 
sends heartfelt THANKS to everyone who 
so generously participated in the Christmas 
Alternative Gift Market to benefit the 
Wilmington Area Rebuilding Ministry.  
 
Your gifts (that really keep on 
giving) totaled $6,740 which will go a long 
way in helping those less fortunate in our 
own backyard recover from Hurricane 
Florence. 
 
In addition, our sister church, Crossnore 
Presbyterian, donated another $1000 
which WARM will use to rebuild locally.  

WE ARE BLESSED! 
 

 

 

PKC 
The Presbyterian Kid’s Connection (PKC) 

at Little Chapel will be held the FIRST 

Sunday of each month immediately 

following the 10:30 am worship service 

from 11:45 am - 1 pm.  Lunch will be 

provided for the kids.  Contact Angela 

McConnell with questions or for more 

information 
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Janice Allen, Jim Herren &
 Jim Alexander 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Rev. Pat Rabun, Minister 
pat@littlechapel.org 

David Lee Heinzman 
Director of Music Ministry 

david@littlechapel.org 

 
Emily Donovan 
Youth Director 

emily@littlechapel.org 

 
Angela McConnell 

Director of Children’s Ministries 
angela@littlechapel.org 

 
Delores Dyer 

Office Administrator 
delores@littlechapel.org 

 
Joan Denney 
Bookkeeper 

jdenney@littlechapel.org 
 

Daniel B. Holt 
Custodian 

danielbholt@aol.com   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Jean Schild 

Clerk of Session   
 (H) 910-509-2861 ▪ (C) 910-

431-8187 
djeanschild@gmail.com 

Janice Allen 
Worship 

 (Home) 910-256-2340 
(Cell)    910-297-1347 

Janice Allen@ec.rr.com 
Sherry Lovette 

Worship 
 (Home) 910-239-9287 
slovette1@ec.rr.com 

Scottie Anderson 
Christian Education 

 (Cell) 612-7787 
ksranderson56@gmail.com 

Gail Miller 
Christian Education 
 (Cell) 910-232-4626 

Gnmiller77@gmail.com 
Jim Alexander 

Property/Maintenance 
 (Home) 910-231-7941 

jalexander@sturdycorp.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beckey Smith 
Mission 

 (Cell) 724-322-0857 
rbayrd60@gmail.com 

Estelle Baker 
Personnel and Planning 

(Home) 910-256-2324 
(Cell)     910-520-3402 

ejbaker@ec.rr.com 
Jane Hughes 

Personnel and Planning 
 (Home) 910-794-5733 
(Cell)    910-264-2008 
Jhughes23@ec.rr.com 

John Copeland 
Finance 

(Cell) 910-821-0188 
wjohncopeland@yahoo.com 

Al Wordsworth 
Finance 

 (Cell) 910-233-1588 
grey60@aol.com 

Jim Herren 
Property/Maintenance 

 (Cell) 910-617-5896 
jimherren72@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presbyterian Church (USA) 

2 West Fayetteville Street ▪ Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480 

Telephone: 910.256.2819 ▪ Fax: 910.256.9624 

 info@littlechapel.org ▪  www.littlechapel.org 

 
 

                    STAFF                                                       SESSION 

 
Pat Hatcher 
Stewardship 

(Home) 910-256-5403 
simplepat@msn.com 

Jennifer Barnes 
Stewardship 

(Cell) 910-471-3902 
6barnes64@gmail.com 

Gary Kohunsky 
Communication 

(Cell) 910-352-7579 
gwkohun@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 

Karen Brown 
Congregational Life 
 (Cell) 910-619-6889 

brownkaren400@gmail.com 
Marcia Rabun 

Congregational Life 
 (Home) 910-679-4800 
(Cell)     910-620-8115 
pmrabun@gmail.com 
Marti Rowlands 

Membership 
 (Cell) 910-262-6611 
mdshogi@gmail.com 

 

Ginny Hall 
Membership 

 (Home) 910-769-6361 
(Cell)    704-860-2924 

slowginn@hotmail.com 

Barbara Tyndall 

Fellowship 
 (Home) 910-392-7883 

(Cell) 910-617-2796 
tyndallgirl@bellsouth.net 

Karen Windham 
Fellowship 

 (Cell) 910-617-0238 
k.windham@yahoo.com 
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